RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A CONTINUED MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

JANUARY 16th, 2007

Pursuant to posted notice, the continued meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, January 16th, 2007 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Tom Cone, Director

 

Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott

Holger Christiansen, Director

 
 & Cowan, P.C.

Lindsay Case, Director


Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates


Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A







Jennifer Irvine







Andre Brackin

Call to Order

      
Mr. Christiansen called the meeting to order at 8:50 a.m. 

Capacity Project Schedule/Environmental Assessment (EA) Status

Ms. Irvine stated that the EA still had not been signed off from the Feds due to a person who had bought a Napa store at Woodmen and Academy only to learn that he would have to bulldoze it.  Mr. Schooler reported that he had talked with DMJM and they believe there is a reasonable break in the project and that it is up to the District’s own initiative to do it on a competitive basis so Monk’s won’t raise their prices.  Mr. Brackin stated further that specs can be written to have that portion of Woodmen done first and have it put into the contract that it starts first, but warned that because of phasing the prices may not be good.  The Board then discussed extensively the construction for that area, which does not include a lot of utilities, and required mostly paving. Mr. Schooler stated that he has discussed the easements with Mr. Wiggington and they are working on getting them into place.  Mr. Susemihl indicated that the District could get condemnation or temporary possession until a price can be worked out with the owners on the more difficult pieces if needed.  Mr. Schooler inferred that the slope easements from Cedarwood and Infinity could be completed by the next meeting.  It was determined that the District would go out to bid in March with or without the County.  Mr. Brackin guaranteed that they would be paving in the fall, but would know more after his design meeting that afternoon.  Mr. Susemihl asked Mr. Brackin if the State would allow the District to go out to bid and Mr. Brackin stated that he was not sure because it was out of the normal scope of the process, but he would look into it.  The Board concluded that there would be more information to proceed at the next meeting and Mr. Christiansen again requested that all parties involved be at that meeting.

Next Meeting
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 6th, 2007 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room on the fourth floor.  

Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 9:24 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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